MINUTES DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING MARCH 2, 2020 AT 9:25 A.M

The following Drainage Board Members were present at the meeting: Craig Stalter, Don Hesler, & Tim Shumaker

Roger Azar, from Deckard Engineering, attended the meeting to give an update on the Tuggle Drain. The board was presented a petition to proceed with making it a public county drain as the three main landowners have agreed to have the drain regulated by the county. Letters will be sent to the land owners by the petitioner. Troy Tuggle has contacted a law firm in Lafayette for representation. The board will consider the documents presented and set a hearing date. Someone other than Roger Azar will need to design the new drain as this would be a conflict since the County is contracted with Deckards for Surveying.

ATTEST: Brenda Hardy Fountain County Auditor

Craig Stalter, President

Don Hesler

Tim Shumaker